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UEMS Advisory Board meeting, 16th October 2020
Welcome





         Prof. Papalois - UEMS President
Prof. Papalois welcomed everyone. He explained that he will have to leave for one hour at 14.30 as he has a meeting planned with the European Commission to discuss the movement of healthcare professionals after Brexit.
Prof. Papalois discussed the ETRs, as several of them will be discussed during this Council. It is important to be clear about what they are and the process, as all delegates joined UEMS at different stages. He explained that every UEMS body has the right to write training requirements about any specialty or competence. It is a pan-European effort. ETRs go through a very thorough peer review process: the document is first reviewed by the ETR Review Committee before being discussed by NMAs and Sections during the Council. This is also why the Advisory Board was created, so Sections could have the opportunity to discuss such issues in an open forum. Although they are not legal requirements, ETRs are a mark of excellence.
Specialties are the ones recognized in the Annex V. But we also have ETRs for competences. When preparing an ETR, it is therefore important to clarify whether it addresses a specialty or a competence. It is also important to think about the European picture when preparing and discussing ETRs. They are not designed to be compatible with all national or local frameworks. They show our vision as a specialist organization.

The ETR Review Committee was established as a formal group, but in constant evolution. An ETR is not a legacy but work in progress. This is also why a working group was created to review our experiences of the past years, particularly in the last months as the entire process had to take place online. Dr Grenho, Prof. Cikes and Prof. Gans prepared a proposal that will be presented and discussed during the meeting. A series of webinars will also be organized in November to discuss this in a more thorough way. Prof. Papalois reminded that the power of our ETRs is the appraisal and support of Colleagues.
Roll-call of Sections
                 
     

                                           Dr Grenho - UEMS Secretary General
26 Sections were present or represented.
1. Approval of the agenda**                                                                         
Prof. Gans / Dr Magennis – Chairs of the AB
The agenda was approved.
2. Approval of the minutes of the October 2019 AB**
     
Prof. Gans / Dr Magennis – Chairs of the AB
The Minutes were approved.
3. Specialist issues
                                              
3.1. Update of the ETR process

Prof. Cikes

Prof. Cikes explained that a webinar will be organized at a later stage to focus on the ETRs and give the possibility to discuss these important matters. She elaborated on the difficulties met by the ETR Review Committee. For instance, their comments were sometimes not addressed by the UEMS body preparing the ETR. The lack of collaboration and difficulties of communication prior to the Council meeting also complicated the situation.

They therefore prepared proposals to redefine the process and the objectives of the ETRs. The final document will be circulated very soon so it can be thoroughly discussed.
3.2. Training Requirements and other documents 
3.2.1. Training Requirements for Geriatrics**  
                  
Dr Krulder

Doc – ETR Ge

Dr Krulder presented the ETR in Geriatrics.

The ETR was unanimously approved.
3.2.2. Training Requirements for Otorhinolaryngology**   
                  
Dr Agius

Doc – ETR ORL

Dr Agius presented the ETR. 

Dr Magennis noted that the logbook was not circulated as part of the ETR, which could have been a good idea. He also recalled that a new version of the ETR was circulated the day before to remove the expression ‘head and neck surgery’. Dr Agius responded that the full logbook had been available from a link in the ETR and that the main points of the logbook were also in the ETR. This was done to shorten what would otherwise have been a lengthy document.

A complete and updated logbook was circulated by Marianne prior to the meeting together with the ETR.

Dr Ulrich explained that this ETR was discussed during meeting of Grouping II. It was mentioned that an MJC in ENT was being discussed.
Votes in favour: 24 / against: 6 / abstention: 1

3.2.3. Training Requirements in Paediatric Nephrology**   

Dr Ross Russell
ETR PN
Dr Ross Russell presented the ETR.
Prof. Papalois said that the Section of Paediatrics provides a perfect example of collaborative ETRs on competences. 
Dr Ross Russell elaborated on their experience of organizing the exam remotely. They have been quite pleased with the process in general, but they are still gathering feedback. It has been challenging but the experience has been good mostly. He also noted that it was less costly to organize the meeting online rather than live ones.
Dr Magennis invited Sections to write a report on their experience of organizing an exam during COVID period, to have content for the upcoming webinar. Dr Durkan said that CESMA would be interested in being involved in this discussion.
Votes yes: 23 / no: 2 / abstention: 1
Prof. Gans was surprised that there were votes against the ETR since no one said anything during the meeting. Dr Hermans added that those voting against should contact the authors of the ETRs to express their concerns.
3.2.4. Training Requirements for Paediatric Surgery**     
                  
Prof. Czauderna
Doc – ETR PS

Proc. Czauderna presented the ETR.
Dr Firth noted that the ETR does not deal with post-surgical issues. Prof. Czauderna replied that this should be included.
The ETR was unanimously approved.
Due to technical difficulties, sections were asked to send an email to the Brussels office to confirm their votes.
4. Reports from the Groupings
   
Prof. Gans explained that the Grouping I discussed the ETRs which they all supported. There was a discussion on the ETR online process, some attendees felt that there was no proper discussion with the last Council but they are happy to be able to discuss these issues in the future. There was a discussion on the recent issues within the Section of Surgery, Sections called out to discuss finances and the reimbursement of EACCME fees in a clearer way. Prof. Gans reminded that Prof. Papalois will address these issues during the Council meeting. He also reminded of the fiscal risks of Sections not spending their money.
Dr Magennis explained that Grouping II discussed the ETRs and especially the one in ORL, since Sections have reservations. There also was a discussion on the ETR process and the way forward.
Dr Griesbacher asked for a minute of silence for Dr Ragnar Westerling (Section of Public Health) who passed away this year. He explained that the Grouping III briefly discussed the Section of Surgery issue and said that they do not have a particular problem with UEMS central at the moment. They discussed the ETRs and the Ukrainian Medical Association membership application. In principle they welcome colleagues, but there are still issues to be clarified and they look forward to their presentation then. They also discussed EU regulations on in vitro diagnosis of medical devices to enter in effect in 2022. Several Sections feel that the wording of the article 5 poses threats to the work of these Sections with regard to precision medicine. They would like UEMS support to lobby to rephrase this directive. They also discussed issues regarding the names of some specialties in the Annex V. Prof. Papalois said that they have UEMS support for this.
Prof. Papalois explained that the ETR process as well as EACCME reimbursement will be discussed during the Council. He also welcomed Colleagues to come forward with their experience regarding the organization of exams during COVID. He thanked the Chairs for their constructive work and dialogue. 
Dr Zampolini suggested to have a joint action regarding the update of Annex V. Dr Krajewski recalled that we did do a recent survey (May 2019) and we brought our results to the Commission repeating our requests. 
5. AOB

   
Dr Magennis thanked everyone for their participation, especially considering the technical difficulties.
Items in italic with ** required a vote or a decision.
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